
 

 

New Hampshire Council for Responsible Gambling 
Commissioners’ Meeting Minutes 

 May 17, 2023 
 

Present:  Chairman Maura McCann, Commissioner Ed Talbot, Commissioner Debi LaPlante, Commissioner Heather Gray 
 
Chairman McCann called the meeting to order at 1:07 pm. 
 
Chairman McCann motioned to approve the minutes of the December 21, 2022 meeting. Commissioner LaPlante moved 
the motion and Commissioner Talbot seconded the motion. The meetings were approved. 
 
At 1:08 pm, Commissioner Talbot provided a report of the New Hampshire Council on Problem Gambling (NHCPG). He 
updated the Council on progress toward training goals. He subsequently provided a budget update via email following the 
meeting. He informed the Council that the NHCPG will not be applying for FY24 state funding. Through private 
gifts/contracts, the NHCPG will continue to provide some helpline and recovery support services.  
 
At 1:19 pm Commissioner Talbot left the meeting.  
 
Chairman McCann entertained a motion to go into non-public session under RSA 91-A to discuss contract procurements. 
Commissioner LaPlante moved the motion and Commissioner Gray seconded the motion. Chairman McCann voted aye. 
Commissioner LaPlante voted aye. Commissioner Gray voted aye.   
 
At 1:49pm, Chairman McCann move to seal the minutes pursuant to RSA 21-G:37 relating to confidentiality of contract 
procurements.  
 
Commissioner LaPlante moved the motion and Commissioner Gray seconded the motion. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Heather Gray 
Commissioner 
New Hampshire Council for Responsible Gambling 


